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Background / State of Play 
 
Over the last 10 days, officials and Tranz Rail have been negotiating a deal whereby 
the Crown would: 
 

• Take back the rail network infrastructure;  
• Provide a short-term advance to enable Tranz Rail to address its liquidity 

position; and 
• Recapitalise the company so that the Crown ends up with a 35% ownership 

stake. 
 
We have provided you with a report that describes the structure of the deal 
negotiated (T2003/863 refers.) 
 
The negotiations have reached a point where we have agreement with Tranz Rail on 
everything except two issues: 
 

• The price equity should be issued at - the Crown’s position is $0.67 per share 
against Tranz Rail’s asking price of $0.85 per share 

• Restructuring the access charge so that it guarantees a certain NPV value to 
Tranz Rail 

 
In recent days, Tranz Rail has implied that it has alternative short-term finance and 
that it no longer urgently needs Crown assistance.  It is unclear to what extent this is 
a bargaining ploy. 
 
Toll Holdings 
 
Toll Holdings’ 29 May announcement that it intends to make a take-over offer for 
Tranz Rail of $0.75 per share has added new dimensions to the decision making 
process and has complicated closing off the deal with Tranz Rail. It is not entirely 
clear whether Toll is fully aware of Tranz Rail’s financial position.  
 
Relative to Rail America, Toll is in a significantly stronger financial position and 
therefore better able to deal with short-term liquidity challenges and inject capital into 
the rail system.  
 
Because of this, it may be less inclined to withdraw its offer, as Rail America did, 
when the true state of Tranz Rail’s financial position becomes clear. It is also 
possible that it has been speculating on the existence of Tranz Rail’s discussions 
with the Crown.  
 
Toll’s strategy may be to do any of the following: 
 

• Attempting to purchase the company for 75c a share. To do that, however, it 
must surmount several problems. The share price is currently trading above 
75c, and major shareholders have indicated in the press that they would 
require more than 75c a share. Our modelling indicates the company is worth 
a lot less than 75c a share to Toll.  (Tranz Rail’s accumulated tax losses 
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cannot be carried forward into a company with substantially changed 
ownership) and/or 

 
• Attempting to capture the upside of any Crown deal with Tranz Rail; an 

announcement of the Trackco deal prior to Toll acquiring more than 50% of 
TRH will prevent this because of the likely increase in share price.  Also the 
Crown’s request for 35% of Tranz Rail’s equity would reduce any value 
transfer. 

 
• Attempting to secure the Tranz Rail trucking business (currently for sale). 

Toll’s ownership of Tranz Rail would make the trucking business less 
attractive to competing bidders. 

 
Options going forward 
 
The Crown has three possible options: 
 

1. Complete the existing Trackco and recapitalisation deal with Tranz Rail, or 
 

2. Agree a Trackco deal with Toll prior to it making a bid for the company, or 
 

3. Agree a Kiwi share type arrangement with Toll prior to it making a bid for the 
company. 

 
We have not included the option of purchasing the track from Toll after it purchased 
the company.  Toll has indicated a strong desire to retain full control over the 
network, and in our estimation a negotiation with it for the track once it had secured 
control of the company would be unlikely to be fruitful. 
 
The following paragraphs summarise the strengths and weaknesses of each of these 
approaches. 
 

1. Existing TrackCo/Recapitalisation deal with Tranz Rail 
 
Key Features 
 

• Most certain path to securing network 
 

• Provides a stronger “use it or lose it regime” but does not provide open 
access 

 
• Incentives for performance (safety/customer satisfaction) by Tranz Rail 

 
• Provides the Crown with effective control of the Board. Does not 

guarantee a full change of Board and senior management 
 

• Moves road/rail pricing substantially in favour of rail 
 

• Substantial fiscal cost - reflecting purchase of equity; commitment to 
track upgrade; and ongoing commitment to subsidise track access to 
make rail in New Zealand viable in the long term 

 
Implementation 
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The Heads of Agreement for this deal is substantially complete. The last 
remaining major issue is the share price for the purchase of equity. Our 
assessment of value is materially below both the current share price and Toll’s 
offer price, which is causing the Tranz Rail Board some nervousness.  In our 
view if we wish to pursue this deal it should not raise the 67c share price offer 
at this stage. Our modelling does, however, suggest that the deal would 
provide significant value upside to Tranz Rail’s existing shareholders. 
 
The deal is subject to shareholder approval. Given the current disconnect 
between shareholders’ views on the value of the company and our own views, 
there is a real risk that shareholders would take the view that the Crown was 
being offered equity too cheaply and vote against the whole deal. This would 
then leave the Crown exposed as a lender to the company, and not having 
resolved the core issues. 
 
If Tranz Rail initially rejects the Crown offer, we would recommend that the key 
features of the offer be made public. This would put pressure on Tranz Rail to 
accept the offer, and forestall Toll’s ability to progress its takeover offer until the 
track deal is completed and its value to Tranz Rail is transparent.  
 
2. TrackCo deal with Toll prior to bid 
 
This would be a difficult negotiation.  On the face of it Toll appear to believe 
that rail in New Zealand in total is commercially viable, so they would likely 
propose a material positive price for the network, to be funded through access 
charges in the years to come. 
 
Our modelling, on the other hand, indicates that rail in New Zealand is only 
viable in the long term with a substantive shift in road/rail pricing balance, 
which would be established by the Trackco deal. 
 
Our concern with the likely Toll approach is that the fundamental economic 
challenges of rail in New Zealand would reassert themselves, and Toll would 
be unable to pay the committed access fee. Toll, on the other hand, would 
place a much lower value than the Crown on the concessional access pricing 
principles in the Trackco deal. This negotiation would take place without either 
party having access to Tranz Rail’s financial information. 
 
While we do not know what would be attainable with Toll, the following sets out 
some of the issues: 
 

• Toll place a high value on controlling the network; so would release that 
control reluctantly 

 
• It is not clear what sort of “use it or lose it” or other performance 

arrangements would be achievable with Toll. 
 

• Toll would change Tranz Rail Board and management 
 

• Fiscal cost, and impact on road rail pricing balance are unclear 
 

• The reasons for the equity stake in the Trackco deal (desire to change 
company direction; need to protect against other parties capturing deal 
upside) do not apply in the Toll case 
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Implementation 
 
If Ministers wished to pursue this approach, the path would be: 
 

• Withdraw from completion of Trackco deal with Tranz Rail 
 

• Negotiate Heads of Agreement with Toll Holdings 
 
The biggest risk with this process is that the Toll bid fails, in which case the 
Crown would have the option of re-engaging with Tranz rail.  
 
3. Negotiate “Kiwi share” type agreement with Toll 
 
While we do not know what would be attainable with Toll, the following sets out 
some of the issues: 
 

• It is not clear what sort of “use it or lose it” or other performance 
arrangements would be achievable with Toll. 

 
• Toll would change Tranz Rail Board and management 

 
• Fiscal cost would be small; no impact on road/rail pricing  

 
• Little chance of near term Crown ownership of network on reasonable 

terms. 
 

• In the longer term the fundamental economic challenges of rail in New 
Zealand will most likely reassert themselves 

 
Implementation 
 
If Ministers wished to pursue this approach, the path would be: 
 

• Withdraw from completion of Trackco deal with Tranz Rail 
 

• Negotiate Heads of Agreement with Toll Holdings 
 
The biggest risk with this process is that the Toll bid fails, in which case the 
Crown would have the option of re-engaging with Tranz Rail.  

 
The Crown’s options hinge on how much the infrastructure in itself is a key objective. 
 
A deal with Tranz Rail along the lines of the HOA is the surest way of securing the 
network. At the other extreme, a “Kiwi share” type deal with Toll has minimal near 
term fiscal costs, but in the long term the fundamental economic challenges of rail in 
New Zealand would probably reassert themselves, and government sharing of costs 
would be necessary. 
 
Proposed Strategy 
 
We understand you wish to talk to Toll on Tuesday 3 June.  This is acceptable so 
long as information isn’t disclosed about the Trackco negotiations with Tranz Rail, the 
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existence of those negotiations, or any confidential information supplied by Tranz 
Rail. 
 
This meeting will provide an opportunity to scope Toll’s intentions in New Zealand, 
consider whether these are consistent with how the Government sees rail in its land 
transport strategy and ascertain whether or not there is scope for the Crown to do a 
deal with Toll. 
 
To facilitate this meeting, and Ministers’ decision making, we propose the following: 
 

• We should inform Tranz Rail that Ministers will make a decision on the shape 
of any final offer to Tranz Rail in terms of the HOA on Tuesday 3 June, and so 
the date for announcing any such deal should be deferred to Thursday 5 
June. 

 
• Following your meeting with Toll, Ministers should decide to either: 

 
o Make a final offer to Tranz Rail in terms of the HOA or 

 
o Negotiate an agreement with Toll prior to their making a bid for Tranz 

Rail.  
 

Treasury:530718v1  


